
 

St. Philip Information and News (SPIN)  

October 30, 2019 
 

Church News  
 

Don’t Forget to Fall Back! 
November 3 is when Daylight Savings Time ends. Set your clocks 

back one hour so you don't miss worship!  
 
Upcoming Important Dates 
November 2 & 3: All Saints Sunday—We remember those who have passed away in 
the last year by lighting candles and reading names.  
 

November 9 & 10: A Veteran’s Day slide show honoring the veterans of St. Philip will 
be shown before and after all services. If you or a vet you love would like to be a part 
of the show, please contact Angela at aseep@stphilip-co.org. 
 

November 17: Congregational Meeting to be held between services.  
 

November 24: Christ the King Sunday 
 
Have Questions About the ELCA Becoming a Sanctuary Denomination? 
Join us for a time of information as well as questions and answers with the Office of the 
Bishop of the Rocky Mountain Synod. We will gather tonight, Wednesday, October 30,    
beginning with a meal with the confirmation students and senior high youth. The meal 
will begin at 6:00pm and the Q&A will go from 6:30-7:45pm. We will all come back    
together for a time of closing worship with songs and a blessing. 
-Pastor Brad 
 
Saturday Prayer Partner 
We now have a prayer Partner available on the first and third Saturday of every month 
for individual prayers during communion. Rita Kuenne will be sitting in front in a chair 
during communion, so feel free to approach her for a time of personal prayer. 
 
Altar Flowers 
Flowers for this weekend have been given by Bill Shepard in memory of his  
father. 
 

Check the 2019 Flower Chart over by the coffee cart and select your dates. The cost is 
$25. You are welcome to take the flowers home after the service on Sunday. Please 
return the vase to the church when finished. 
 
Veteran’s Day Slide Show 
Sunday, November 10, we will observe Veteran’s Day, and we will present a slide 
show before and after services that weekend, highlighting members and relatives of 
members who have served in the armed forces. If you are a veteran or have a family 
member who is a vet whom you would like included, please email Angela Seep at 
aseep@stphilip-co.org by Sunday, November 3. We will need a current picture and a 
picture from time of service, as well as branch of service, rank, and years of service.  
(If you have been included in the slide show in the past, we have all of your infor-
mation already in the new one. Thank you!)  
 



 

Angel Tree 

The Refugee Angel Tree is up and ready to donate! Lutheran Family Services has 
many displaced folks to help out this year. Here’s what we can provide: 
1. Needs are on the ANGELS. 
2. Choose ONE gift on the ANGEL. 
3. Purchase and ATTACH ANGEL to UNWRAPPED gift.  
4. Put in box under ANGEL TREE. 
5. Sign your name, email, and recipient on sign-up sheet. 
6. Gifts due Sunday, December 1. 
7. Call or email Carl or Rita Kuenne if you have questions: Carl-720.320.7201 or Rita-
720.320.6602 or rckuenne@yahoo.com. 
 

St. Philip has been amazing at serving the Lord this way. Thank you in Jesus’ Name! 
 

PS. We could use help (truck, large vehicle) to get the gifts delivered. Got a way to as-
sist? Call Carl: 720.320.7201. 
 

Grateful Threads Quilters 
This is a group that meets at St. Philip. Our quilts are made under the guidelines of the 
Quilts of Valor Foundation, and are given to Veterans that have been in combat or 
touched by war. We meet on the 2

nd
 and 4

th
 Fridays of the month at the church from 

9am to 1pm in Fellowship Hall Room 2. We are looking for people who are interested 
in contributing their time and talents, and someone who does long-arm quilting. For 
more information, please contact: Kathy Gillett at 303.359.7383 or Kathy Verreyen at 
303.902.6850. 
 
St. Philip Book Club 
Love to read? Want to challenge yourself a bit? Consider joining us on the 2nd Tues-
day of each month at the St. Philip Book Club! We are a lively bunch of people who 
enjoy reading good literature from a variety of genres. We get together to discuss the 
books we have read, and much more!  
 

The book club meets in the Fireside Room at the church; the meeting starts at 6:30pm. 
Light refreshments are usually served. ALL are welcome to come - this book club is 
open to the community, not just members of St. Philip. 
 

Our book selection for November is The Other Einstein, a historical fiction novel by Ma-
rie Benedict. The meeting date for November is the 12

th
. The December book selection 

is The Wedding, by Nicholas Sparks. Our December meeting date is the 10
th
. 

 

For more information about the St. Philip Book Club, please contact Sue Riecks at su-
sanmartinriecks@gmail.com or call 303.829.4981. Hope you can join us! 

 

Church Needs/Fundraising 

 
Snow Shoveling Teams 
We are setting up Snow Shoveling Teams for the next six (6) months --- those months 
we expect we could have snow events. Each team is responsible for shoveling the 
SIDEWALKS ONLY for a seven (7) day period --- from midnight Friday to the next Fri-
day midnight (Saturday to Saturday). If shoveling is required on a Sunday, the start 
time is 7am --- the other days it is about 8am. Each team is typically three (3) people. 
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The available pieces of equipment are: snow blower, snow plow (on a riding mower), 
and snow shovels. It usually takes about 1½ hours to clear all the walks. 
 

Anyone willing to volunteer can contact Linda Goodnough or Jerry Mydlach. 
 
Key Keeper Needed! 
We have an opening for key keeping here at St. Philip. We need a nighttime key keep-
er, who would be part of a 6-person rotation and so would only be needed once every 6 
weeks. That person would have to come up to the church after hours, make sure all the 
lights are out, set the alarm, and lock up the church for the night. Please contact Angela 
Seep or Linda Goodnough in the office if you are interested. 
 
Action Center—Action For the Holidays 
 

THANKSGIVING DISTRIBUTION  
Each year we provide meal kits with all the fixin’s to feed over 5,000 people. The event 
takes place on Saturday, November 24, but we need your support before then. 
Items we need: 
• Turkey Gravy  • Stuffing 
• Instant Potatoes  • Pie Filling 
• Canned Yams  • Cake Mix + Frosting 
• Chicken Broth  • Mac & Cheese  
 

HELP US ATTEMPT A WORLD RECORD 
On December 4 from 12 to 5pm we will attempt to break the record for the largest sock 
drive. We can only accept NEW socks during the listed time above. Bring your socks 
and bring a buck to help support The Action Center’s soon-to-be re-opened shelter. 
 

HOLIDAY GIFT SHOP 
This year, December 9 -14 our Holiday Gift Shop will be relocating, but we are 
ready to help make sure that 3,800 kids have a magical holiday! 
Items we need: 
• Remote Control Cars and Trucks 
• Skateboards 
• Scooters 
• Science Kits 
• Arts & Crafts Kits 
• Nail & Make-Up Kits 
• Bicycles + Helmets 
• Legos and Nerf Toys 
 

All Action Center donations can be brought to their Donation Dock at  
8755 W 14th Ave., Lakewood. 

 
Fall Harvest Food Collection Through November 
Needed items: soup meals, peanut butter, pasta, pasta sauce, cereal, canned fruit, per-
sonal care items. Please, nothing that is already open. Place items on the table in the 
hallway across from the mailboxes.  
 
Sharing with Sheridan Food Pantry—November Donations 
This month we are asking for canned tuna and chicken, canned fruit, and personal care 
items. Please place these items in the bins by the office.  
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If you see good coupons that you aren’t using for cereal, meal soups, canned meats, 
or personal items, please clip them and place them in Karen Otto’s mailbox, or the food 
pantry donation bin. Thank you! 

 

Events/Activities 
 
The Sew-it-All Studio is Now Open in Littleton 
Sew-it-All Studio is a place to sew or learn how to sew. Sewing classes are open to all 
students ages 10-110. Beginners are always welcome, and continuing students will be 
challenged with advanced skills. 
 

The Studio is also a community-shared teaching space, with a knitting teacher and a 
cookie decorating teacher. Have an idea or need a teaching space? Please contact 
Alicia at alicia@sew-it-all.com for details.  
 

Sew-it-All participates in the "Sewing for Good" movement, with public service  sewing 
and/or free use of the space for your service sewing projects.   
 

Sew-it-All is a place to learn, to enjoy yourself, to build a skill set, meet like-minded 
people, and to create something meaningful. Come sit around the sewing table, and 
you too can Sew-it-All.  
 

Visit www.sew-it-all.com for enrollment and information. 
 
Global Gift Fair 
Shop for unique items for yourself, your friends, and your family and support artisans 
around the world and around the corner. The Global Gift Fair takes place on November 
2 and 3 from 9am to 2pm at Atonement Lutheran Church, 6281 W. Yale Ave, 
Lakewood. 
 
Augustana Arts 
The Silent Film, Hunchback of Notre Dame, Comes to Life with Organ Improv. 
The most remarkable and highly-regarded organist, Peter Krasinski, returns to Au-
gustana Lutheran Church to perform improvised pipe organ accompaniment for the si-
lent film, Hunchback of Norte Dame on Saturday, November 9 at 7:30pm at Augustana 
Lutheran Church (5000 E. Alameda Ave., Denver). Use code RMS25 to purchase 25% 
off tickets at www.AugustanaArts.org. 
 
Theater & Theology 
Our next Theater & Theology play will be Shakespeare’s Twelfth Night on THURSDAY 
(not Tuesday), December 12 at 6:30pm in the Space Theater. This play is a clas-
sic comedy of mistaken identities, hilarious hijinks, and unrequited love. Please sign up 
in the narthex by November 17. Tickets are $35 each, and checks should be made out 
to St. Philip with Theater & Theology in the memo line. Arrive at the theater by 6:15pm 
to receive your ticket from Pastor Bollman or a member of St. Philip. 
 

St. Philip Early Learning Center 
 
We want to extend a heart-felt thank you to everyone who participated in our recent 
sale! We could not have done it without you! Here are the ways in which your participa-
tion helped our preschool and our community: 
 

http://www.sew-it-all.com
http://www.AugustanaArts.org
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 482 – approximate number of local families we helped clothe and entertain with our 
second hand items 

 $430 – the total sale admission fee amount donated to Family Promise and Habitat 
for Humanity 

 82 – the number of people who volunteered their time at our sale 
 12 – number of students/teenagers who earned community service hours towards 

their school requirements 
 21,616 – the number of items we kept out of our landfills by selling or donating 

them! 
 126 – number of sellers that sold items at our sale 
 $190 – average amount our sellers made 
 $11,986 – the 30% of sales that was donated to the St. Philip Early Learning Cen-

ter Preschool 
 

With this donation our Early Learning Center will be able to provide a new teeter-totter 
and resurface the outdoor playground for our students. We will also be able to en-
hance our preschool programs for each age level and provide items to our teachers off 
of their teacher “wish lists” so they can improve their individual classrooms. 
 

Thank you to the following list of Sponsors that generously supported our sale: 
Dairy Queen @ Pierce & Ken Caryl 
Dairy Queen @ Ken Caryl & Simms 
Dairy Queen @ Streets of Southglenn 
King Soopers @ Coal Mine & Pierce 
SPELC Staff 
St. Philip Lutheran Church 
 

Any unsold white ticketed items were donated to the following charities: 
Beautiful Hearts 
Birthline 
Father Ed Judy 
Integrated Family Community Services 
JeffCo Probation 
JeffCo Social Services 
Serving Kids (Jeffco Homeless) 
Sheridan School District 
Soles4Souls 
United with Migrants 
Unity of Littleton 
 

Once again we can’t thank you enough for your support of our Preschool's fundraiser!  



 

  

Preparing for Worship - November 2 & 3 

First Reading: Isaiah 1:10-18 

Second Reading: Ephesians 1:11-23 

Gospel Reading: Luke 19:1-10 

Worship Servants 

Saturday, November 2, 2019 
Pianist – Becky Miller 
Cantor – Grace Miller 

Usher – Joanne Ermold 
A/V – Dave Kime 

Prayer Partner – Rita Kuenne 

Worship Servants for Sunday, November 3, 2019 

 8:00am 10:30am 

Assisting Minister Anne Klingman Renate Muthart 

Lector JoAnn Breitbach Karen Donaho 

Acolytes Cameron Seep Kayleigh O’Hanahan, Kyle Rogge 

Communion Deacons TBD TBD 

Prayer Partner Jill Luer Dawn Collins 

Ushers John Selden, Mike Graff, Aaron Graff,  
Tim Young 

Jim Cimino, Al Herzl, Chuck Rogge 

Sacrament Servants Sue Bryant, Lynn Mossbrucker Nancy Schell 

Ambassadors Connie & John Schutt Stacey Wacholz 

A-V Sound & Slides Beth Mielke Denton West 

Coffee Cart The Seep Family 

KeyKeepers Sat. (11/2): Monica Auch  Week beg. 11/3: Chris White 
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Prepared by Angela Seep, Parish Secretary 
St. Philip Lutheran Church 
7531 S. Kendall Blvd. Littleton, CO 80128-7060 
Office: 303.979.4491 Fax: 303.979.6396 

Calendar of Events This Week (October 30 - November 10, 2019) 

Wednesday, October 30 
Family Promise 
  6:00p – Confirmation 
  6:00p – Sr. High Youth Group   
  7:00p – Choir Rehearsal 

Tuesday, November 5 
10:00a – SPLC Staff Meeting  
11:00a – Worship Planning Meeting 
  2:30p – Prayer Team 
  3:00p – College Care Packages (MC-4/5) 
  6:30p – Boy Scouts 
  7:00p – Bell Rehearsal 

Thursday, October 31-Halloween 
Family Promise 
  7:00a – Men’s Breakfast (IHOP Bowles Crossing) 
  7:00p – Overeaters Anonymous (MC-3) 

Wednesday, November 6 
  6:00p – Confirmation 
  6:00p – Sr. High Youth Group 

Friday, November 1 
Family Promise 
Church office open 8am-noon 

No activities scheduled 

Thursday, November 7 
  7:00a – Men’s Breakfast (IHOP Bowles Crossing) 
  9:00a – Grateful Thread Quilters (FH-2) 
  7:00p – Choir Rehearsal (CR) 
  7:00p – Overeaters Anonymous (MC-3) 

Saturday, November 2 
Family Promise 
  9:00a – ACA/Serenity’s Child (MC-3) 
  9:00a – Seeds of South Sudan (FH-1a/b) 
10:30a – Al-Anon/Columbine AFG (MC-3) 
  5:30p – Worship 

Friday, November 8 
Church office open 8am-noon 

No activities scheduled 

Sunday, November 3 
All Saints Sunday 
Family Promise 
  8:00a – Worship 
  9:00a – Coffee Fellowship 
  9:30a – Education Hour 
10:30a – Worship 

Saturday, November 9 
  8:30a – Second Saturday Workshop (MC-2) 

  9:00a – ACA/Serenity’s Child (MC-3) 
  9:00a – CHCA Meeting (MC-1) 
10:30a – Al-Anon/Columbine AFG (MC-3) 
11:00a – Scottish Fiddle Concert (Sanc.) 
11:30a – Al-Anon Business Meeting (MC-3) 
  5:30p – Worship 

Monday, November 4 
  9:30a – Hooked on Books (FS) 
  4:00p – A.S.K. Leaders Council (FS) 

  5:00p – A.S.K. Bible Study 
  7:00p – Troop 554 Committee Meeting (FH-1) 

Sunday, November 10 
  8:00a – Worship 
  9:00a – Coffee Fellowship 
  9:30a – Education Hour 
10:30a – Worship 
  1:00p – Recitals (Sanc.) 

tel:%28303%29%20979-4491
tel:%28303%29%20979-6396


 

   

 

Friends: 

Family Members: 

Our Prayer List 

 
Members:  

 

Connie Schutt, Sherry Anderson, Bob Connor, Art & Elvira Barber 

Katy, Scott, Jerry, & Leilani (Bill Shepard’s 
sister, brother-in-law, nephew, & niece) 
Isabelle Van Gorder (Marilyn Belford’s great-
granddaughter) 
Lori Morton (Bob & Linda Morton’s daughter) 
Karin Morton & children (Bob & Linda Mor-
ton’s daughter & grandchildren) 
Family of Martha Kyhn (Jeri Phillips’s sister-
in-law) 
Matt Boren (Katie Amaya’s cousin) 
Michael Carroll (Arne & Harriet Truman’s son
-in-law) 

Family of Bobby (Linda Thomas’s uncle) 
Tish & family (Carol Doehler’s cousin) 
Fawn Kemp (Larry Kemp’s daughter) 
Bridget Gage (Marilyn Belford’s granddaugh-
ter) 
Lauren Person (Mary Person’s daughter) 
Dr. Thomas & Neva Flatley (Tom Flatley’s 
parents) 
Caroline Carroll (Arne & Harriet Truman’s 
daughter) 
Ryan Ermold (Joanne Ermold’s son) 
Erika Kuenne (Carl & Rita Kuenne’s daughter) 

Lily Cape (Rogge) 
Pam (Gillett) 
Family of Lee Carpenter (Thomas) 
Carlene (Otto) 

Aleksy Bakhtin (Hatlestad) 
Nancy Hubbard & family (Henning) 
Kathy Heater (Stevermer) 
Kerry & Sandra (Mundt) 

Prayers for our prayer partner congregations, Abiding Hope and Christ Lutheran. 
 

Prayers of support and encouragement for Aaron and Anna Silco as they continue their semi-
nary studies. 
 

Prayers for Garang Manyok Giet as he continues his seminary studies at African International 
University.  
 

Prayers of support and love for our companion synods and friends in Madagascar, and our 
Madagascar missionary Kirsten Laderach.  
 

Prayers of remembrance and love for all our homebound members. 
 

Prayers for all servicemen and women deployed around the world, especially those with ties to 
St. Philip. Prayers for healing and comfort for those suffering with physical and mental injuries. 
 

If you have a prayer concern, please call the church office at 303.979.4491, or send an email to  Angela Seep at 
aseep@stphilip-co.org. Prayer requests will run for two weeks unless otherwise requested. 
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